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To: Board of Directors       
From: Alan E. Clanin, General Manager 
Date: October 18, 2019 
Subject: Consolidation with Valley View Park 

 
 
Valley View Park Mutual Water Company (VVPMWC) has approached 
Crestline Village Water District (District) requesting the District explore the 
potential for annexation and consolidation.    
 
Crestline Village Water District was formed in 1954 to supply water to the 
Crestline area that was served by the Crestline Village Mutual Service 
Company. In 1979, the Lake Gregory area was annexed after the Lake 
Gregory Land and Water Company defaulted on its obligation to provide an 
adequate water supply to its service area and the District was asked to serve 
the area by the State Health Department. The other smaller areas that have 
been annexed into the District in recent years have been the result of requests 
by the mutual water companies or by health authorities. 
 
The District's position regarding annexing and serving water to additional 
areas has been that we are here to serve, if it is requested by the water 
company's board of directors, a majority of the shareholders or a state or local 
health authority and it makes sense for our district to serve the area. 
 
Our Sphere of Influence already includes the Valley View Park area and 
therefore there is   no need to apply to LAFCO for the purpose of annexation into 
our Sphere of Influence.  If the District were to find it feasible to serve water to 
the VVPMWC and our Board decided to proceed with that request, we would 
need to apply to LAFCO to annex the area into our District boundaries and 
VVPMWC would need to vacate its right to serve water to the community before 
our District would be able to serve water to that area.  

 
Another factor that we must consider is how serving another area will affect 
our current customers.  Our revenues come from the area inside our district 
boundaries and we are restricted to spending those revenues for the purpose 
of supplying water in our district area.  When we have annexed other areas, 
the water users and property owners in those areas were required to pay for 
any required improvements, any existing debt and any expenses that were 
incurred in annexing that area. 
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Recommendation: 
 
Direct the General Manager to respond to Valley View Park Mutual Water 
Company the intent of the District Board to proceed with the feasibility 
study and establish an amount Valley View Park Mutual Water Company 
will deposit with Crestline Village Water District to cover cost incurred from 
the exploratory process which includes but is not limited to:  

 Water System Hydraulic Analysis 
 Required System Maintenance 
 Water Meter Replacement  
 Annual Income and Expense 
 LAFCO Fees 
 System Integration Cost 

     
 
 
 






